
River Visions
Danae Bennett Miller, nationally known

bronze sculptor, will be the featured 
presenter at River Visions, the Deschutes Basin
Land Trust’s Fall 2003 fundraiser. Set for
Sunday, October 12th from 4:00-7:00 p.m.,
the event will be held at the Deschutes River
Ranch Lodge in Tumalo.

Working primarily in cast bronze, Danae’s
energetic, expressive works draw forth the
essence of each subject beyond total realism.

Danae will share her experiences in observing her subject matter, as well as
the casting process which brings her art to life. A silent auction will 
feature artwork and premium items for outdoor enthusiasts. Light 
appetizers will be served along with a no-host bar.

Proceeds from the event and silent auction will support the Land
Trust’s work. Tickets are $30 per person or $55 for two and can be 
purchased by check or credit card through the Land Trust office. Call
(541)330-0017 for information or tickets.
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“ With the purchase of the land comes some
immense stewardship responsibilies.”

You’ve undoubtedly heard the news by now...with your help,
we successfully purchased the land for the Metolius Preserve!

You recognized the importance of this project and responded in a 
phenomenal way. In just under 18 months, the Land Trust raised roughly
$2.4 million. Funding for the project has come from local donors and
donors around the world, as the Metolius is a truly magical place.

We’re grateful to all those who’ve contributed so generously of their
time and money to create the Metolius Preserve. I’d like to note three who’s
participation was central to our success. The first is of course Willamette
Industries for having the vision and commitment to work with the Land
Trust to create this opportunity in the first place. While Willamette no
longer exists, their commitment to Oregon was second to none and we’re
proud to be a part of their legacy.

We were also fortunate that the Orvis Company, a giant in the outdoor
industry, recognized the significance of this effort and jumped into the
campaign, and in the process taking the campaign to over 250,000 people
worldwide. cont’d on page 3

Acquisition Accomplished
Metolius Preserve: 1,240 acres 



"With each act 
of stewardship,

this Preserve
belongs a little

bit more to 
each of us."

Upon learning that the
Metolius Preserve

transaction had closed on
Friday, July 25th, the Land
Trust’s staff loaded up and
drove out to our newest
Preserve. I’m not quite sure
what each of us was expecting;
not much had changed, except
for some document being
recorded in Madras. A sense of

anti-climax prevaded. However, as we unloaded the
materials to install a temporary kiosk, the sense of
teamwork and camaraderie that had carried us
through 18 months of a capital campaign rapidly
reappeared.

In the past 18 months, the Land Trust’s staff,
Board, volunteers and some very generous donors
have combined to create the beginnings of something
very special. The purchase of the Metolius Preserve

is both a coming of age for the Land Trust and an
important springboard for our Back to Home
Waters program and the dream of restoring salmon
and steelhead to the upper Basin. After all, this 
campaign wasn’t simply about 1,240 acres, but about
laying the foundation for landscape scale conservation
in the years ahead.

Yet it’s our acts of stewardship that make this all
real. We have habitat to enhance and manage, roads
to convert to trails and a forest to carefully steward.
With each act of stewardship, this Preserve belongs a
little bit more to each of us. And with each act, it
becomes more a part of each of us. We live in a time
when our lives are increasingly chaotic and less 
centered. Can you think of a better way to become
part of this place, than by investing a little bit of
yourself in helping to steward a very special place?
Consider this your invitation.

Brad Chalfant, Executive Director

Board Member, Rick Rupp,
releasing chinook fry in the

Metolius River

Biologist Jens Lovtang, a masters’ student at 
Oregon State University, is continuing his study of

spring chinook habitat use in the Metolius Basin. Over the
past three years, spring chinook salmon fry have been released
into the Metolius River, Spring Creek, Heising Spring,
Canyon Creek, and Lake Creek. Lovtang tracks growth and
distribution of these fish to assess the quality of the rearing
habitat. Portland General Electric is funding the study as part
of the larger effort to restore fish passage at the Pelton-Round
Butte dam complex.

Preliminary results of the study indicate that Lake Creek,
in the vicinity of the Metolius Preserve, may provide the
best spring chinook rearing habitat in the basin. Snorkeling surveys show that the two upper Lake Creek
study areas contain the highest densities and the greatest total number of juvenile chinook salmon of any
release stream.

This year, Lovtang released more than twice as many fish as last year (140,000 to 55,000). The increased
numbers will allow him to assess whether the fish release design has any influence on distribution. The latest 
snorkeling surveys on Lake Creek show that fish are both more widely dispersed and present in greater 
densities than last year -- further evidence that Lake Creek is in fact a "hot spot" for juvenile chinook rearing.

For more information on Lovtang’s study, go to http://oregonstate.edu/~lovtangj/index.html 

Spring Chinook Study Continues
with Lake Creek Focus

Jens Lovtang and Jeremy Romer snorkeling 
Lake Creek for spring chinook.

Remembering Why We Do This Work
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Why Endowment?

Protecting special
lands requires that

we take the 
long view...

The Land Trust
Endowment Fund
offsets operational

costs to ensure special
lands are conserved

for generations 
to come.

Give today!
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And of course, I’d like to thank the woman who was truly the heart and soul of this campaign,
Mrs. Elizabeth H. "Becky" Johnson. Long a giant among Central Oregon’s community leaders,
Mrs. Johnson made the creation of a Metolius Preserve her personal mission. While no single person
could be said to have pulled off this campaign, Mrs. Johnson’s efforts were critical to generating the
individual and community support that assured the financial support of agencies and foundations,
alike. Her drive was such that the Land Trust’s Board and staff were constantly racing to keep up with her.

However, our work is far from being done. With the purchase of the land comes some immense
stewardship responsibilities and we haven’t yet raised all the funds needed to turn this property into
the gem it deserves to be. For this reason, we’ll continue to raise funds to enhance wildlife habitat,
convert roads to trails, reduce the wildfire threat and create interpretive facilities to tell the story of
this remarkable eastside forest, its unique wildlife and how we’ll manage this forestland sustainably.

While a formal dedication of the Metolius Preserve won’t take place until next spring, we hope
you’ll help us celebrate this milestone achievement at one of our many events this fall. We also hope
that you’ll continue to help us in the months and years ahead, as we steward this very special place.

Metolius Preserve Acquisition, cont’d from page 1

The Paul G. Allen Forest 
Protection Foundation

Cal & Marsha Allen
Jerry & Jinny Andres
A-dec, Inc. - Joan & Ken Austin
Peter Avenali
John Banks & Hazel Hutcheson
Don & Shannon Bauhofer
Bella Vista Foundation
Bend Research
John & Patricia Bentley
Black Butte Ranch Corporation
Dann & Susan Boeschen
Patrick Buresh & Jeannie Bloome
Burr Charity Fund
Michael & Donna Butler
The Campbell Foundation - 

Duncan and Cindy Campbell
Orville & Roselyn Carroll
John & Joan Casey
Marie & Thomas Cawrse
Ed & Janet Clark
The Collins Foundation
Columbia Sportswear - Gert Boyle
Patrick Conner MD
Andy & Kendall Crosby
Bill & Gretchen Dakin
Deschutes Club
Cecil & Sally Drinkward
Rad Dyer & Dee Caldwell
Dyer Family & Ponderosa Properties
Eva Eagle & Bruce Bowen
Gail & Michael Emmons
Flexi-Mat Corporation
Flyfishers Club of Oregon & 

Flyfisher Foundation
Toni & Mark Foster
Dwain & Judy Fullerton

Laurie Gill
Alan Gnann
Mike & Sue Hollern of the 

Greystone Foundation
James Harlow
The Bill Healy Foundation 
Colin Hooks & Fran Nerida-Hooks
Arthur L. "Bud" Johnson in memory

of Elaine V. Johnson Fdn.
The Samuel S. Johnson Foundation
Elizabeth “Becky” Johnson
Jean & John Keenan
Knapp Family Philanthropic Fund
Mary Krenowicz & Dennis Prince
Kim & Reidun Lundgren
Maybelle Clark Macdonald Fund
Doreen & Phil Margolin
Georgia & David Marshall
Roger May
Annabel E. McCarry
Michael & Susan McKnight
Merry Maids
Brian Metke
Metolius River Forest Homeowners
Kathryn & Ray Miller
Montag Family Foundation - 

Thomas & Janet Montag
National Fish & Wildlife Foundation
Sanders & Danielle Nye
The Oregon Community
Foundation Funds

Robert W. Chandler II Fund
Wayne & Julie Drinkward Fund
Goodmonson Family Fund
Ned & Sis Hayes Family Fund
Kottkamp Family Fund
Shirley V. Ray Fund
Zuniga Forbes Family Fund

Oregon Watershed Enhancement 
Board (OWEB)

Esther O'Connell
Orvis Company
Dick & Jody Parker
Joan Quigley
Judith Ramaley
Rimrock Ranch
Rocky Mountain Elk Foundation
John & Teri Rowan
Rick & Diane Rupp
Joey Savoie & Lisa Paul Savoie
LW Schreiner & Sons
Shirley & Robert Schulstad
John & Linda Shelk
Sisters Garden Club
Dwight Smith
James H Stanard Foundation
I. Tatnall Starr
Frances Stevenson
The Ann & Bill Swindells 

Charitable Trust
Rick & Linda Thomas
Clella & Robert Thomas
Ms. Dorris Thomas
Footprints Fund of Tides Fdn.
Rose E. Tucker Charitable Trust
U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service  
Jan & Jody Ward
Kitty & Duke Warner
Dave Webster & Liz Fancher
Warren F. Weck Charitable Trust
Inge & Michael Wells
Wheeler Foundation - 

Sam Wheeler
Karen & Rick Wilson
Neil & Donna Wissing
Wyss Foundation - Loren Wyss

Metolius Preserve Major Gifts 



In Appreciation...Protecting the Metolius PreserveMetolius Preserve
Supporters
(Gifts under 1,000)
2nd Street Theater
Paul & Ginny Adams
Colin & Alice Adams
Woodrow Albin
John & Janice Allen
Karen Allen
Dave & Mary Ann Amsberry
Ron & Dee Anderson
Penny Anderson
Burton Anderson
George & Trude AnDyke
Anonymous Donor
Marlin & Suzan Ard
Bernadette Armor
Paul & Kathryn Aschwald
Ned & Donna Austin
Eric & Susan Avar
Richard & Carol Aylward
Karen & Victor Backlund
The Backpackers Shop 
Larry & Rachel Baker
Darrius & Colleen Baker
Curtis & Kathryn Baker
Bill & Ruth Bancroft
David Banks
Maxine & Paul Barber
Frank Barner
David & Patricia Barrows
David & Eloise Barry
Bob & Natalie Barss
Kathleen Bartee
William & Hollie Barton
Norma Barzee
Glen & Barbara Bates
Rodney Bauch
Walter & Marcia Bauer
Byron & Lee Beach
Sandra Beebe
Patricia Benner & Tony Howell
Carol Bennett
Peggy Benton
Joe Bentsen
Kristi & William Berg
Bruce Berman
Gary & Trudy Berne
Dan & Candia Bernstein
Beth Bierman & Jamie Schlueter
Al & Diane Birch
Bill Bishoprick
George & Mildred Blake
Herbert Blank & Lee Ann Ross
Philip & Laverne Blatt
Scott & Carol Blau
James & Janet Bloomfield
Lawrence & Donna Blus
Gerald & Judith Bogen
Jonathan & Murphy Bole
Colonel James & Susan Boling
Don Boller
Gary & Susan Bonacker
David Booth & Nancy Wolff
Rodney & Kathleen Bourdage
Donald & MaryAnne Bowers
Dean Boyd & Susan Wickizer
Al & Fran Boyette
Gary Bradshaw
Harold Brainerd
Paula Brande
Eric Brandt
Barbara & David Brazelton
Patricia & Francis Bresler
Ken Brinich & Sue Brewster
William & Susan Brooks
Gerald & Linda Brooksby

William Brown
Helen Brown
Randall & Calvin Brown
Bryan Brown
William Brown
Darrell & Marilyn Brownawell
Mylon & Sharon Buck
Duane & Sharon Buckmaster
Roger & Marla Bulger
Bronson & Sherron Burdick
William & Barbara Burkart
Ruth Burleigh
Margaret Burnham
Patricia Ann Burns
Robin Burwell
Gail Butler & Les Schell
Sharon Butterfield
James & Carol Cain
Jon Cain
Robert & Joanne Calson
Allan & Judith Cameron
Vera & Richard Campbell
Frank & Meg Campbell
Martin & Elizabeth Cannon
Andrew Carey
Bob & Betty Carlsmith
Celia Carlson
Steven Carman
Tom & Sharon Carstensen
Wayne & Donna Carter
Central Oregon Flyfishers
Brad Chalfant
Mollie Chaudet & Brian O'Reilly
Louise Chiazzese
William Chimenti
David Christiansen
Verna Dee & Dave Christopher
Mark & Melinda Clark
Kimble & Jo Clark
Clark-Skamania Flyfishers
Sharon Clarke
Lisa Clausen
Judy Clinton
Donald Cobb
Dennis & Cheryl Cone
Nancy Conner
Deborah Connor
George Cook
Larry and Christine Cook
Donald & Clara Cool
Scott & Laura Cooper
Vernon Cornelison
Sylvia & Robert Cornell
Bernard Corrigan
Michael & Jean Couch
Steve & Cheryl Crawford
Jack & Susan Crosby
Joe & Kandia Cross
Willard Dakin
David Dale
Anne & Lawrence Daley
Jack Damer
Karen Daniels
Bruce Dau
John Davis
Marcy Davis
Arthur Davis
Jim Davis
Leo & Vivian De Monte
Sue De Voe
Donna & Steven Deacon
M.E. Dederer
Don & Carol DeFrancq
Charles Deknatel
Henry Demots
Selma Denecke
Joe & Sarah Denig
Deschutes River Lodge

Loye Dice
Dr. & Mrs. Lenox Dick
Bob & Carolyn Dietz
Sandra & Joseph Doman
Michael J. & Kathleen Donley
Elke & Erhard Dortmund
Louanne Douris
Brady & Diane Downs
Kress Drew
Minnie Ann & Glenn Drown
Connie & Jerry Druliner
Bob & Annette Duff
Gregory Dugan
William Duncan
Lonnie Dunham
Duane & Gail Dunham
Jennifer & Brendan Dunn
Shinann Earnshaw
J. Malcolm Edmiston
Janice Edmondson
Mary & William Edwards
Mary Egger
Ellett & Ellett
Lance & Nyla Emory
Bill & Marion Ensley
Carol Enyart
Barbara & Frederick Eppinger
Charles Eppright
Joan Erath
Dick Erath
Fred & Connie Erickson
Stephen Erickson
Erlanger Veterinary Hospital
Charles & Carey Evans
Roger & Sherrie Everett
Helen & Robert Faddis
Jay Fain & Chris Schroeder-Fain
Clifford & Susan Fairchild
Roger & Dixie Fairfield
Bev & Larry Faulkner
John Fettig
Jay & Mary Jane Fields
Rick Fine
McLane Fisher
Joanne Fisher Mucken
David Fluck Living Trust
Jane & Jeff Foerster
David Force
Judy Forest & Will Brockway
George Fox
Win & Laurel Francis
Don Franks
Alison French-Tubo & Gerald Tubo
Peter Fuchs
Lisa Fujiwara & Don Hassler
Arnold & Norma Funai
Steve Gab
Linda Ganzini & Ronald Heintz
Barry & Patricia Garrett
Gene & Sharon Garton
Robert & Cheri Gavlinski
Ronald & Jane Geason
Mike & Katherine Gemmet
Warren & Doreen Gilfillan
Lois & Kent Gill
Winnie & Irv Givot
Thomas & Ethelwyne Golden
Mitchell Goldstein
Genevieve Goldy
Steve Golston
Ridgway Goodwin
Frank & Sharon Gorham
Robert & Julie Gould
David Grainger

Mimi Graves
Harold Gray
Everett & Phyllis Greer
Joan & Kenneth Grieser
Elaine & Don Griffith
Dr. Price Gripekoven MD
Kathryn & Bob Gronke
Ed Grubb
John Gundry
Gary & Linda Gustafson
Thomas Haensly
James & Annmarie Haldeman
Gordon Halstead
Lois Handel
Judy Haney
Thomas & Shelley Hanrahan
Mark & Ezma Hanschka
Dr. Keith Hansen MD
Fred & Amelia Hard
Mr. & Mrs. Allen Harris
Barbara & Lynn Harris
Judy & Ross Hart
Robert Harwood
Nancy Hayden & David Williams
Thomas Hayes
Tom & Barbara Haynes
Randy & Diane Hazel
Alice Hazell
Healing Bridge Physical Therapy
Edward & Kathleen Heath
Dave & Jo Anne Heinzel
Peter & Estella Heitman
Don & Lynne Heller
Stephanie & Terry Hellickson
Collins & Wendy Hemingway
Linda Henrikson
Walt & Kae Hensey
Jane & Scott Herbig
Richard & Bea Hess
Thomas & Priscilla Hibbard
James & Connie Hickman
Bob & June Hill
Jeff & Julie Hill
David & Laura Hiller
Peter & Katherine Hinds
Laurel & Brian Hines
Patricia & Robert Hoberg
Molly Hoeflich & Thomas Phipps 
Leslie & James Hogan
Richard & Frances Hogan
Frank & Anne Holleman
Todd & Jan Hollis
Dennis Hopkins
The Fred W Horstkotte Trust
Jeffrey & Lori Horton
Jack & Jean Hughes
Pat & Donna Hughey
Richard & Betty Hullihen
John & Julie Hunt
E.L Hurd
Lynn & Diana Husband
Joe Hussion
Ann & George Ingham
Lewis & Beatrice Inkster
Marcia Inscore
Patricia & Graham Jackson
Lester & Allyn Jacobs
Rex & Dorothy Jamison
Anne Jaqua
Dave Jarman
Julie & Frank Jellison
John Jenkins
Kent & Laura Jennings
Donald & Mardelle Jensen

Audrey & Doyle Johnson
Vic & Phyllis Johnson
Dusty & Jeanine Johnson
Judge Lee & Mrs. Johnson
Charles Jones
Richard & Ella Jones
Gordon & Jeffrey Jones
Susan Jones-Nelson
Sharon Jonquil
Laurence & David Jordan
Dan Jordan
John & Janet Jost
Mark & Belinda Kachlein
Dr. John Kaib MD & 

Sherold Barr Kaib
Keith & Juliane Kaneko
Gregg & Diane Kantor
David & Norma Karr
Susan Kaufman
Dudley Kebow
Kevin & Sissy Keillor
Donna & Harold Keiser
Pat & Larry Kelley
Sue & Dick Kellogg
Jon & Jan Kellogg
Lisa Kelly
Joseph Kelsey
Bill & Connie Kelsey
Edward Kern
Byron & Evelyn Kerr
Marshall Kilduff
James & Crisella Kindorf
Albert & Kathleen King
Dennis King
J.A. King
Jim King
JW Kinnari
Lisa Kirbs
Steve & Susan Klarquist
Myrna Klupenger
Harold & Jennifer Knight
Bill & Suzan Knisley
Nancy Knoble
Richard Koch & Mary Dotson Koch
Christopher Kocher
Arthur & Sonja Kohanek
Kit Korish & Marjo May-Korish
Bryce & Julie Korish
Pat & Terry Korish
Bruce Korter
Michael & Alison Kozak
Patricia Krause
Karen & John Kreft
R. Allan Kronenberg
Peter Kruger
Mary Ann Kruse
John Krygier
Bill Kukar
Robert R. Kuntz II & 

Marrie Y Schaefer
Gary & Barbara Kutz
Lake Creek Lodge
Janet & Kenneth Lakin
Gary & Kellie Landers
Madeleine & Tom Landis
Robert & Katherine Lane
Robert Larson & Laurel Medinger
Bernie Lavigne
William Lawko
K.D. Leash
Gary & Mary Leaverton
Bob & Laurie LeDuc
Phyllis Lees
Jerry Lenon



ng the Metolius Preserve
James Leovy
Dave and Nancy Leslie
S.B. Lewelling
Jeffrey & Bernadette Lewis
Suzi Lewis
James Lewis Family Investment, LP
James & Kathryn Likowski
Roger & Whitney Lindquist
Alene & Charles Linehan
Sandra Linnerud
Katherine Livingston
Eliza Livingston Bingham
Bob & Nancy Lorain Family Fund 
Jim & Julie Ann Lovestrand
Michael & Linda Loving
Eini Lowell & Jim Ammeson
Peter Lowes
Vincent & Edna Lozito
Bruce & Patti Ludwig
Nancy Lumpkin
Jon Lund
Richard Lyons
Carol Macbeth
Mary & John Mace
Holly Magowan
John Mahoney & 

Kitsy Brown Mahoney
Amber Mapp
Helen Mapp
Dr. James Maras MD
Bill & Carol Markt
David & Daniela Marshall
Kathleen & Peter Martin
Lester & Gail Marty
John & Paula Mason
Michael Mason
Bob Mathews
Len & Ilene Mathisen
Robert & Marianna Mattecheck
Raymond Matthew
Steven & Anne Mauvais
Blair & Sarah McCabe
Sarah McCarty
Gregory & Carter McClarren
Barbara & James McCormick
Joan & Richard McCreery
Kaye McDonald
David McDonald & Karin DeDona
Tim & Martha McGinnis
Don McGraw
John McKay
Dennis & Claudine McKay
James & Ardis McKillip
Jack & Carolyn McMurchie
Brenda & Paul McMurray
Garry McMurry
Darcy & Joel McNamara
Greg Meese
Pradeep Mehrotra
W.R. Meier
Renette Meltebeke
John & Kathleen Melton
Michael & Hannah Meredith
Matthew Merritt
Pat & Polly Metke
Kirk Metzger & Glen Corbett
Victor & Karen Miglioretto
Gerald & Becky Miller
Cecil Miller
Richard Miller
Philip Miller & Colleen Cain
John & Jo Anne Miller
Duncan & Margaret Miller
Mitchell Marketing

Dolores Mlekush
John Mohler
Ron & Nancy Mohler
Ms. Rachel Moldover
Jerry & Christine Moore
Merry Ann Moore & Rob Corrigan
William & Jean Moragne
Helen Morgan
Robert Morgan
Jane & Mark Morris
Mary & Jack Morton
Paul & Vivian Mosbo
Richard & Van Ness Mosman
Ronald & Roberta Muggerud
Jerry & Kay Mumper
Stephen Murray
Brian Nakashima
Robert & Carolyn Neighbor
Carol & Jerry Neil
Doug & Karen Nelson
James Nelson
Bruce & Jean Nelson
Sharon Nesbit
Dale & Susie Neubauer
Mark & Conni Neustel
Robert & June Newton
Christine & Andrew Nienstedt
Eva & Marvin Noble
Mike & Barbara Nolan
Dan & Dee Nordhill
Jerry Norquist and Victoria Graves
Raymond & Carol North
John Northe
Charles Novak
Robert H. Noyes Jr.
William & Susan Nye
William & Kelly O'Kelly
John O'Leary
Barbara O'Reilly
Richard & Winifred O'Shaughnessy
Theo Odman
Ronald & Brenda Olson
Carey Olson
Phoebe Olson
Olympic Pet Supply
Shirley Oman
Bill & Debbie Origer
Elizabeth & William Orr
Harry & Ietje Orr
Walter Osowski & Lois Chapin
Leslie Osuch
Mary Paczesniak
Joyce & William Padgham
Kevin & Susan Pahl
Maret Pajutee & Rod Bonacker
James Palmer Jr.
Jim & Shelley Palmer
Richard Parker
Vern Patrick
John Paullin
Ellen & Tom Payzant
Gary & Catherine Pederson
James Penfield & 

Susan Schmitz-Penfield
Ruth Percival
Ruth Peterson
Thomas J. Phalen
Cindy Pickens & Robert Callan
Robert Pierce
Daniel Platter
H. Wylie Poindexter FNP
George & Michelle Ponte
Richard & Marilyn Portwood
Pete & Norma Post

Irene Potter
Joel & Evelyn Premselaar
Norma & Paden Prichard
Steve Prince
David & LeeAnne Prus
Martha Pyle
Paul Raether MD & Dee Ann Dougherty
Joyce & Daniel Ramberg
Shirley Ray
John & Merle Reeves
David A. Rhoten
David Richenstein
Victor Richenstein
Joanne Richter & Sara Wiener
Wes & Carol Ringstad
James & Kathleen Roahen
Kirk Roberts
David Robins
Steve Robinson & Janice Cuny
Janet & Ron Ronacher
William & Nancy Rosenfeld
Leonard Rossa
Cheryl Royse
Robert Rutherfurd & Cathy Clinton
Tim & Annette Ryan
Yale Sacks
Patricia Sadowski
Katharine Sammons
Santa Cruz Fly Fisherman
Santiam Flycasters
Fred Saporito PhD
Garrett Scales
Ray & Florence Scanlon
Christopher & Meaghan Schaefer
Edward Schaefer
Peter & Magda Schay
Dr. John Schilke MD
Rebecca Schneider & Mary Jacobs
John Schuitemaker & 

Katherine James-Schuitemaker
Erich & Paige Schultz
Wally & Barbara Schulz
Jason Schwarz & Janelle Bartow
Bob & Lynn Scobee
James & Evelyn Scott
Mike & Diana Seder
Katherine Seidler
Gary & Sheila Seitz
Mark & Denise Seligman
Sarah Severn
Jon & Linda Sewell
Susan Seyl
Edgar & Dee Anne Shanks
Susan & Bruce Shaull
Ed & Cherry Shaw
Nancy Shaw
Neil & Nancy Sherwood
Linda Shockey
Jeffrey & Janis Siegrist
Ron Sikes
Stephen & Hannah Silberman
Rebecca Simmons
James & Marilyn Sisk
Robert & Barbara Smith
Alexander Smith
Larry Smith
James & Mary Smith
Marjorie Smith
Norris & Cecile Smith
David Smith
Jim & Barbara Snow
Rachel Sours-Page
Carolyn & John Soutter
Sha Spady

Jerry Spandel
Mike Spaniol
Mary Kate Spencer
James Spencer
William & Pauline Spofford
Charles Spoon
Gilbert Staender
Don Starkin
Diane Stearns
Robert & Janet Stebner
Matthew & Janet Steele
Charles Stephany
Dixie Stevens
Stevens LLC - Len Stevens
Andree Stevens
Janet Stevens
Ronald & Susan Stevens
Michael & Mary Stock
Jean Stover
Strategic Mortgage Services, Inc.
Jon & Patricia Straumfjord
Agnar & Marianne Straumfjord
Loretta Strickland
Mary Strickroth & Rick Lamplugh
Margaret & John Strong
Debra Sturdevant
Ed & Elly Styskel
David & Lynda Jo Sullivan
Sunriver Anglers Club
R.Eldo & Helen Svadlenak
Jon Svennungsen
Donald & Lori Swan
Robert & Megan Sweet
Robert & Alexandra Swift
Frank Szczygiel
Diane Tackett
David & Lynn Talbot
Mia Tanner
Al & Peggy Taylor
Laura & Paul Taylor
Christian Tennant
Russell Teyner
John Thomas
Joanne Thomas
Alice & Albert Thompson
Helen Malarkey Thompson
Philip Thor & Elizabeth Pratt
Johanna Thunemann & 

Monica Beemer
Richard & Marjorie Tipton
Wendell Tompkins
Eric & Tracy Torgeson
Touchmark at Mount Bachelor Village
William & Gladys Trzcinski
Larry & Jo Ellen Turigliatto
James Turnbow
Marjorie & Merle Turner
Umaki Family Fund
Karen Upton
Richard & Kendra Van Patten
Trina Van Patten
Patricia Vandewater
Frank Vaughan
Jennifer Velinty
Ian Vickery
Lawrence & Jane Viehl
Bev & Jim Voytko
Frank Vulliet
Geraldine Wagner
Brenda Wales
C. Mirth Walker
Kathleen Wall
Wallace Ward
Susan Watanabe & James Konopka
Karen & Larry Watson
Dr. Frederick Wearn MD
Jean Wegener
Rosemary Weise

Jonathan Weitz
Caroline & Peter Welz
Carolyn & Thomas Wenrich
William & Patricia Wessinger
Bruce White
Becky Whitener
Molly & Samuel Whittemore
Wholesale Lending, LLC
Dan & Bev Wick
Delton and Beverly Wiens
Jack & Cindy Williams
Wayne Williams & Melanie Stewart
Vincent Williams
Jim & Claire Williams
Stephen & Marian Williams
Richard & Marilyn Williamson
Vaughn & Jake Willoughby
Mary Alice Willson & 

Frank McDonald
Richard Willworth
Hugh & Mary Wilson
Robert & Jane Wilson
Donald & Priscilla Wilt
Scott & Kirstin Winslow
Ted Wise and Susan Strauss
Kathryn Witkowski
Janet & Don Wolf
Gillian & Randall Wolfe
Kathryn Wood
Carol Wood
Nancy & Nate Woodhams
Michael Woods & Ann Bellman
Bob and Eileen Woodward
Tom & Lois Worcester
Tom & Karen Wykes
Robert Young
Charles Zemanek

In Honor of 
Elke & Erhard Dortmund

Inge & Michael Wells
Arthur Erickson

William & Barbara Hutchison
Becky Johnson

Allied Arts Association of Bend
Pauline Caine Shelk
Ms. Dorris Thomas
Mark & Gwen Thomas

Mennesson Family
Ray & Nancy Colton

Milosh Popvich
Judy & Roger Aikin

Lois Renwick
David Mays

In Memory of 
Mimi & Mac Bell

Harriet Alexander
Dave Leslie

Karen Swirsky & Nils Eddy
Pam Matthews

John Schubert & Ellen Santasiero
Arnaud Mennesson

Ray & Nancy Colton
C.E. Noll

William Noll
Marvin L. Smith

Emil Smith
William A.R. Wheeler

Rhidian Morgan

We apologize for any 
oversight. Please let us know
so we can include you in our

next appreciation.



A Flexible Conservation Tool
Property owners grant conservation easements to protect their land from incompatible activities while

retaining private ownership and use. The provisions of each easement are tailored to the particular property
and individual owner. The specific restrictions are detailed in the easement document, and the landowner
conveys to the Land Trust the responsibility to monitor and enforce compliance with these restrictions.
The conservation easement “runs with the land” and is binding on all future owners of the property.

Easement provisions address such issues as subdivision of the property, construction of roads or
buildings, mining, or protection of historic resources. An easement restricts development or use of the 
property to the degree necessary to protect the significant values of the property. Granting a conservation
easement to the Land Trust does not open the land to public access.

Potential Tax Benefits
If your property meets Internal Revenue Service requirements defining conservation purposes, you may

receive an income tax deduction for the donation. In general, the value of the easement donation is the 
difference between the property’s fair market value without the easement and its fair market value with the
easement in place. The easement may also reduce estate and property taxes. It is important to discuss these
potential financial benefits with an attorney or tax advisor because each landowner’s situation is different.

Brad Nye, Conservation Project Manager

ConservationEasements
A conservation easement is a voluntary legal agreement between a landowner
and the Land Trust to preserve the special values of the property.
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Board of Directors
Mary Krenowicz

President
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Vice-President

Bob Woodward
Secretary

Bill Dakin 
Treasurer

Cal Allen
Don Bauhofer

John Casey
Mollie Chaudet

Judy Clinton
Collins Hemingway

Kit Korish
Jerry Norquist

Rick Rupp
Bruce White
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Advisors
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Robert Brunoe
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Alice Koehler
Nancy Pope Schlangen

John Shelk
Bill Smith
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Jessica Rawlings

Layout/Design

Press Pros
Production

The Deschutes Basin Land Trust acquires
land or conservation easements from
willing sellers or donors. Acquired lands
are managed to preserve their natural
and scenic values. The Land Trust serves
landowners within the Deschutes Basin,
which includes lands in Crook,
Deschutes, Jefferson, Klamath, Sherman
and Wasco counties drained by the
Deschutes River and its tributaries. The
Trust has been recognized by the IRS as
a 501 (c)(3) tax-exempt organization.

Dave was not only a co-founder of the Land Trust,
but continued to be one of our most ardent and

committed Board members. A geologist and land use
planner by training, Dave had a perspective and 
personality which compelled him to think far into the
future. It was his unique perspective that caused Dave
to always push the Board and Staff of the Land Trust
to work a little harder, be a little more creative, and
dream a little bigger. Impatient and aggressive, Dave
was also the one who always made us slow down and
pay attention to the details.

Dave managed to pack several lifetimes into his
brief fifty years, I’d argue that many of his proudest and most enduring accomplishments were on behalf of the
Land Trust. Dave has left as his legacy, an organization to conserve and steward the very best of our landscape,
but perhaps most important to Dave, an organization that will stand the test of time. Few people ever 
contribute to a community as Dave did. We’re greatly fortunate to have known him, we’re deeply saddened to
have lost him. Thank you, Dave.

In May, the Land Trust lost one of its best,
with the passing of Dave Leslie.

A Tribute To A Friend



Time Well Spent!

Philanthropy is
much more than

giving money.
Opportunities to
serve are just as

important as 
opportunities to

give. Volunteering
does make 

a difference.
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Our actions support four management priorities:
• protect, and where necessary, restore fish and wildlife habitat;
• protect and promote old-growth and healthy forest stands;
• provide public interpretation, educational, and research opportunities;
• provide for low impact recreational use where consistent with natural 

resource protection and restoration goals.

Some initial actions we’ll take on the Preserve include signs to
inform visitors of the Land Trust ownership and how we intend to manage
the property. We’ll be installing temporary kiosks to display maps and
information; leading tours; proceeding with natural resource inventories;
and teaching environmental education through our partner, Wolftree.

Some of our initial restoration work will include pulling invasive
weeds, initiating the process of converting roads to trails, removing slash
piles and log landings from previous forestry operations and replanting these sites. This fall will also be
a time of continued forest management and reforestation planning so that we can help manage the forest
to protect wildlife, reduce the incidence of insects and disease, and enhance the growth of a healthy forest.

We encourage you to join us on the Preserve for a Saturday work party (Sept. 6th and Oct. 4th),
a walking tour on Sept 24th, or a biking tour on Oct. 4th. Call (541)330-0017 for more information.

Karen Allen, Land Steward

The Deschutes Basin Legacy Society recognizes supporters who have invested in the
future of the Land Trust with a planned gift. A planned gift is the ultimate expression of

commitment to private voluntary land conservation in the Deschutes Basin. These may include:

•Bequests – gift of cash, appreciated securities, or personal property via will or living trust.

•Life income gifts – gift of cash, appreciated securities or other assets such as real estate that 
provide you and/or beneficiary with income for life or a fixed period of time. These gifts can
take the form of Charitable Lead Trusts where income is paid to the charity for a defined 
period after which the assets in the trust pass to beneficiaries of the donor's choice.

•Life Insurance – name the Land Trust as the beneficiary of your life insurance policy or 
transfer ownership of the policy to the Land Trust during your lifetime.

•Retirement Accounts – designation of a portion or all of unspent retirement fund assets.

•Real Estate – gift of real estate, allowing you or another to use the property for life, or 
creation of a Charitable Remainder Trust, to generate additional income.

Please join the growing numbers of members who have made thoughtful gifts to the Land
Trust in their will. The Land Trust has established an endowment fund with the Oregon
Community Foundation and is a participating member of the Leave a Legacy program.
For more information on bequests, please contact Brian Harrington at 541-330-0017.

A Way to Give…for private land conservation, forever!

Metolius Preserve...What Happens Next
With the acquisition accomplished, we begin to conduct the 

management activities to help protect the Preserve.

We’d like to commend Willamette
Industries for their years of good

stewardship of the property.

B
o

b
 W

o
o

d
w

ar
d



lands in trust, protected forever
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Events
•   Metolius Preserve Tours

Walk - September 24th - 9 a.m. to 11 a.m.
Bike - October 4th - 1:30 p.m. to 3:30 p.m.

•   Stewardship Work Parties
September 6th, 17th; October 4th
Stewardship Potluck: October 15th

•   Camp Polk Meadow Tours
September 9th, 19th, 23rd

•  River Visions 2003 Fundraiser
Sunday, October 12th - 4:00-7:00 p.m.

•   National LTA Rally
October 16-19th, Sacramento, CA

A note to our readers
If you received duplicates of this publication,
or no longer wish to be on our mailing list, please help us
conserve resources (i.e. paper and ink; printing cost) by
calling us at (541) 330-0017. Thank you very much!

Deschutes Basin Land Trust 
760 NW Harriman Street, Suite 100 • Bend, OR  97701

Phone (541) 330-0017 • Fax (541) 330-0013
info@deschuteslandtrust.org • www.deschuteslandtrust.org

Wish List
The Land Trust would like to “hire” a
Volunteer Metolius Preserve Caretaker who
can help us actively manage the property.

Volunteers are also needed to assist with
design and construction of two permanent
kiosks for the Metolius Preserve.

• Bookshelves
• Color Laser Printer
• Digital Camera
• Easels
• Benches for Preserves
• 8 ft Conference Table & Chairs
• Woodworking skills for signs and kiosks
• Dissecting Scope for plant identification
• Volunteers

Contact us at (541) 330-0017 if you would like 
to help by donating time or services.


